NEW TOILET BLOCK CONSTRUCTED FOR MAX BENJAMIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (MBES) 4-7-2020

Dear MBES supporters,

West New Britain Province (WNBP) Governor Francis Maneke in 2019 had a fund of PNGK100,000 for WNBP Elementary schools. MBES successfully applied for a grant of approx. K4500 for materials to construct two toilets (drop pits), one for boys and one for girls. Due to the generous support of donors, extra money was available to make the project a septic tank meaning the site of the toilets is permanent. Donor money covered labor construction costs as well.

The toilets are easily sighted by the four school teachers for student safety and supervision. Previously, students had to walk about 100 meters further on and out of site of teachers to go to toilets.



Left to Right:
Principal
Noelyn
Wakou,
Josephine
Airau and
June Aminio
MBES
teachers.

New MBES toilet block. June 2020

New Tuffa Septic Tank for MBES toilets. MBES classroom in background. Image to right.

Kind Regards to you all

Cecilie Benjamin

MBES Secretary/Treasurer

